
Committee Secretary 

Community Support and Services Committee 

Parliament House 

George Street 

Brisbane Qld 4000 

4th March 2022 

Dear Committee Secretary, 

Re: Proposed extension of the State of Emergency Powers 

I am writing in absolute opposition to the extension of the Queensland Government’s State of 

Emergency Powers. Over the past two years, these decisions made by the government under these 

SOE powers have destroyed many businesses, caused division and segregation within our 

communities, caused many to lose their livelihoods due to exercising their human rights of body 

autonomy, and caused an astronomical increase in mental health issues and suicides.  

Personally, I know people who have been under severe financial strain because their businesses 

had to close under the lockdowns or they have lost their jobs when others had to lockdown their 

businesses. I have known many people, including family members, who have suffered from the 

COVID illness and recovered fully regardless of whether they were vaccinated or unvaccinated. I 

know five people who have experience severe adverse reactions to the vaccines, being hospitalised 

due to its effects. I know many people who have been stood down from their jobs, losing their 

livelihoods, because they do not consent to being injected by an experimental drug. I have seen 

numerous papers from internationally renowned medical experts which prove beyond a doubt that: 

a) COVID in and of itself causes long-term impacts or death in an extremely small percentage of 

cases which does not warrant declaration of a “SOE”; b) the PCR tests upon which “COVID” cases 

are ‘proven’ is highly inaccurate and not fit for purpose; and c) the experimental vaccines are 

causing millions of severe adverse reactions and deaths. There is no justification for an extension of 

the Queensland Government’s SOE powers. In fact, they should be scrapped immediately. It is my 

personal belief that all in power should and will be held accountable for the irreparable harm they 

have caused to the people and communities in our beautiful state. 

The measures that have been instituted by the Queensland Government under these powers have 

consistently broken federal and international laws including the Federal Biosecurity Act 2015, s51 

(xxiii A) of the Constitution, and the Nuremburg Code. Greg Hunt, Australia’s Health Minister, in 

February 2021 publicly announced the vaccine is a worldwide experiment. Through the measures 

mandated by the Queensland Government, people are being emotionally coerced and financially 

blackmailed into partaking in a scientific experiment without informed consent, which is against 

human rights in Australia, s51 (xxiii A) of the constitution, the Nuremburg Code, and many other 

laws within Australia and internationally. Under s51 (xxiiiA) of the Australian Constitution, no 

medical or dental treatment can be forced upon the people of Australia; this was upheld in 1996 

Breen & Williams HCA and Wong v Commonwealth HCA 2009. The mandates are clearly designed 

to threaten people into receiving the injections. This is coercion and should not be legal. 

It is my firm belief, based on fact, that there is in fact no State of Emergency in Queensland. In fact, 

between 01 January 2021 and 13 July 2021 one person died from COVID and yet the Queensland 
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Government extended the State of Emergency twice without there being any evidence of a state of 

emergency. The government has been relying on false data from PCR and RAT tests, which are 

inaccurate to say the least. The PCR test clearly was never designed for what it was being used for. 

The inventor of the PCR test said it cannot be used as a diagnostic tool and anything over 27 cycles 

will give false results; in Australia the PCR tests are often run at 40 cycles. It is clear the PCR testing 

has been used to manipulate the public and keep them in a state of fear. There is no real State of 

Emergency. The government has instead pushed constant messages of fear and discrimination 

based on misleading claims including: the virus will hunt down the unvaccinated; we would be safe 

only if we get vaccinated; the government will chase down everyone who is not yet fully vaccinated; 

now only a booster/third shot will keep you safe. 

Statistics demonstrate that this is a pandemic of fear, not an actual pandemic. During the past two 

years, less than 1% of the total deaths in Australia were caused by COVID. Far more people died of 

cancer, heart disease, diabetes and dementia. Of the roughly 5000 deaths in Australia attributed to 

the disease, it has been clearly proven that the majority of these people died with COVID and not 

because of the disease. Nearly all of these people had other more serious underlying health 

conditions which killed them. The average age of death of people with COVID is 81 for men and 86 

for women; both of these statistics are above the national life expectancy. Before COVID, more 

people died annually from the common flu. It is proven fact that since the uptake of mass 

vaccinations, COVID cases skyrocketed across Australia. Unvaccinated people in Queensland have 

not been able to attend most venues, yet these are the exact places where the virus has been 

spread among the vaccinated. It is clear that the so-called vaccinations do nothing to stop the 

spread of the virus or the ability of a person to contract the virus.  

Across Queensland, many industries have lost some of their best and brightest because they are 

exercising their human right to not inject an experimental substance into their bodies. Highly 

trained and experienced doctors, nurses, teachers, counsellors and many others have been stood 

down, without pay. All people suffer when these professionals are not longer able to provide their 

services and expertise. Childcare workers and teachers were already in high demand; now there are 

critical workforce shortages because of the Queensland Government mandates introduced under 

the current State of Emergency. Resources have been wasted policing these mandates and 

businesses have paid the price of losing customers. Instead, we should be investing in protecting 

the sick, disabled, frail and elderly not introducing useless measures which negatively impact on 

the rest of healthy Australians who have minimal risk from having the virus. 

End the State of Emergency powers. Stop all mandates. Let Queenslanders live and thrive again. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Kylie Taylor 
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